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January 6, 2012 

Mary Nichols, Chair 
California Air Resources Board 
1001 I Street 
Sacramento, CA 95812 

Re: Strong Clean Cars Standards 

Dear Chair Nichols: 

I applaud the California Air Resources Board (CARB) for its national leadership in the development of 
motor vehicle regulations that have reduced air pollution and improved public health in California and 
across the United States. 

Although we have made progress in combating air pollution, the vast majority of California residents 
still breathe unhealthy air, exposing them to an increased risk of respiratory illnesses and even 
premature death. Indeed, there are high levels of air pollution where I live. 

Air pollution is particularly harmful to our most vulnerable populations, such as infants and children, 
the elderly, those living in low-income communities or those suffering with chronic illnesses like 
asthma or heart disease. Unfortunately, global warming is expected to compound these problems by 
further threatening the quality of the air we breathe and increasing our public health burdens. 

As transportation represents the leading source of air pollutants and greenhouse gases in California, 
reducing passenger vehicle emissions is a key component in our fight against air pollution, climate 
change and a variety of chronic illnesses. California's commitment to leading the nation in vehicle 
emission standards has played a critical role in helping protect the health of our environment and of our 
citizens. These regulations also encourage the development of new vehicle technologies and fueling 
infrastructure, helping to create jobs, to reduce our dependence on oil, and to save families and 
businesses on transportation costs. 

For these reasons, as you and the CARB board vote this month on the state's Low Emission Vehicle 
(LEV III), Zero Emission Vehicle (ZEV) and Clean Fuels Outlet (CFO) programs, I urge you to adopt 
the strongest possible standards to reduce criteria air pollutants and greenhouse gases and to ensure that 
the cleanest advanced vehicles and fuels are available to consumers. · 

Sincerely, 
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